
 
 
 

BOARD OF RADIOLOGIC TECHNOLOGY 
Secretary of State, Office of Professional Regulation 

City Center at 89 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Montpelier, VT  
 

Meeting Date: May 17, 2016 
 

Minutes 
 

Members and Staff Present: Jane Alsofrom, Linda Retchin, Donna Holbrook, Joshua 
Nickerson, Brian Bidwell Gabe Gilman and Judith Griffen. Members Absent: Littia Mann  
 
1.  Called to Order at 10:07 a.m.  
 
2. Approved of January 19, 2016 minutes  

Approved October 20, 2015 minutes also because there was not a quorum at the last 
meeting.  

 
3. Discussion Items 
 

a. Ultra-sonographer and MRI questions were discussed in length.  The question was, 
should Ultra-sonographer and MRI technicians be regulated and who over sees these 
two fields.  At this time no one oversees these two fields.  As for the ultrasound 
licensure question Gabe Gilman will respond to the individual that submitted the 
question and supply them with the sunrise review process.  It will not be the Boards 
responsibility to get involved at this point.  
 
Jane will reach out to Cathy Whiting to review the MRI issue and see what the 
possible outcome was.    

    
b. The possibility of changing the name of the board was discussed briefly and will not 

be entertained at this time.  The board may review this topic again in the future.    
 

c. Rules update was given by Gabe Gilman and the rules are ready for filling.  Gabe 
will file.   

 
There was a lengthy discussion on statute and rules changes combined.  The board is 
satisfied that the October minutes reflects the boards discussion in length and that 
Gabe will start the process on statute changes for section 2821b along with filing the 
Rules.    
 
There was a committee started for the statute changes needed and the committee 
consists of Jane Alsofrom, Brian Bidwell, Donna Holbrook and Attorney Gabe 
Gilman.  Once completed this will be brought back for board review and approval.     

  
d. Election of officers are Jane Alsofrom for chair, Donna Holbrook for vice chair and 

Brian Bidwell for secretary.   
 
  



4.  Other Business  
a.  IRP privileges was discussed in length and the board is in agreement that the 

education is inadequate for this privilege.  The board will research other websites 
to see if they can find an adequate solution for now.    

 
In the future the board would like to create their own video/class for the IRP 
privileges. Jane and Josh will be discussing this topic with several individuals 
and get back to the board with a proposition.  

 
 b.  The board has changed their July meeting from the 19th to the 27th.     
 
5.  FYI 
  
6.  Adjourned at 12:05 
 
 


